
Edmondsley Primary  
and  

Nursery School 

 

Biker’s Bacon Butty Breakfast. 
 
Reserve a bacon butty via parent pay by Friday 7th in order for us to order the required 
amount.  
 

JUNE—REMINDER DATES     

New Reception Class (2020) 
Parents’ information evening 

Wednesday 5
th
 June 

3:45. 
  

Year 1 Phonics Screening 
Tests begin this week 

Week beginning 10
th
 

June 
  

Dukeshouse Wood Year 6 
Residential. 

Wednesday 12
th
 

June 
Thursday 13

th
 June 

Friday 14
th
 June 

Please see class teacher or  
Office Manager if you have any  
queries.  

Biker’s Bacon Butty Breakfast. 
Fathers and Grandfathers are 
welcome to bike to school with 
their sons and daughters and 
have breakfast together in our 
school hall. 

Monday 17
th
 June 8:15 – 8:50 

  
 

Summer Fair Friday 28
th
 June 3:30 – 4:30 

Year 4/5 Swimming 
As improvements to Freeman’s Quay Swimming Centre have started, our Deer Class will 
swim at Chester’-le-street swimming baths each Wednesday afternoon.  

5/6/19 

Sports Day Friday 12th July—Weather Permitting!  
 
Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will compete in Castle Teams from 2pm and Years 3, 4, 5 and 
6 will compete in Castle Teams from 9:30.   
 
To get in to the Castle Team Spirit, it would be fun if your child can wear a t-shirt correspond-
ing to the Castle Team they are part of.  (This also helps scoring at the end of each race!) 
Class Teachers will confirm with you which team, and corresponding colour your child is part 
of.  Please contact your child’s class teacher or Office Manager if this is not possible for you 
to find, purchase or borrow a t-shirt of the desired colour.  



Acting Headship September 2019—July 2020 
 
Following the exciting news of Mrs Rees’ coming maternity leave, the Governors are very 
pleased to announce that an Acting Headteacher has been appointed. 

After a rigorous selection process, Mrs Chloe Wilkinson will become our Headteacher for one 
year from Tuesday 3 September 2019. 

Mrs Wilkinson brings a wealth of experience across Early Years, Key Stage One and Key 
Stage Two, and shares our Edmondsley vision and values. The support and leadership she 
will lend to our already successful and deeply valued staff, will ensure your children and the 
school continue to thrive. 

I hope you’ll join me in offering her a warm welcome. 

 

 

Stuart Hogarth  

Chair of Governors  

Summer Production by Deer and Stag Class Wednesday July 17th  
Unfortunately, Hermitage Academy are no longer able to provide us with a venue for our   
children to perform on a large stage in front of a large audience.   
We feel that the children should not miss an opportunity such as this and so Fyndoune has 
been approached and now thankfully confirmed that it is possible for us to use their venue.   
We would like all children from Deer and Stag Class to have the opportunity to practice the 
performance during the day on Wednesday 17th July.  With this in mind, please could family 
members organise for your children to be taken to Fyndoune for 9am and collected at 3:30.  
They will need to return to Fyndoune for 5:30 for the evening performance. Children who   
normally receive a Free School Meal, will receive a packed lunch from school. These will be 
delivered to Fyndoune. Children who normally bring a packed lunch will need to bring this as 
usual.  
Children who attend Breakfast Club at Edmondsley Primary School will be transported, with 
your permission by members of staff to Fyndoune for 9:15 and returned to school for 3:20 in 
order for you to collect as normal.  
 
A separate form will be given to you closer to the time, for you to confirm the arrangements 
for your child.  



Let’s Celebrate! 
 

Who has kept our School Promise exceptionally well this week? 
 

Polite and Caring, that’s what we are. 
Best Break time Buddy Award was achieved by Isabella, Holly and Hailey 

 
Respect and Kindness, takes us far. 

Edmondsley’s Environmentalist Award was achieved by Poppy, Eliza and Jas-
mine 

 
Open and Honest, we don’t tell lies 

Playful Pupil Award was achieved by Oliver and Henry  
 

Manners are important, everyone tries. 
Etiquette Award was achieved by Isadora 

 
I is in united, teamwork’s the prize 

Terrific Teamwork Award was achieved by George, Finley, Joseph and George 
 

Strive to be the best we can be, 
Supreme Citizen Award was achieved by  Betsy  

 
Everyone aims high at EDMONDSLEY 

Life Long Learner Award was achieved by Will 

Lunchtime Supervisor Spotters  Who has been spotted this week for    
exceptional behaviour? 

 
Elliott, Lily-Rose and Chloe  

Attendance 
 

Butterfly Class- 96% 
Hedgehog Class- 95% 

Squirrel Class- 97% 
Rabbit Class- 96% 
Deer Class – 92% 
Stag Class- 96% 


